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Loretta,

Please share our joy and thankfulness for your program to
all.

My family and I are so very thankful for our recent
participation in your Turning Point For Families “Intense 4-
day” reunification program in Texas.

Your dedication, experience, and concern for our whole
family resulted in a very positive outcome for the start of
our family reunification.

The fact that our family was all together 24 hours a day in
our own temporary quarters for the entirety of the 4 and a
half days was a blessing.

Your daily presentations were right on point, and clearly
understandable to all. The fact that your insistence that our
daughter, the alienated mother, conduct and lead the daily
sessions and activities was impeccable.

Us grandparents and two close family members were able



to learn, understand and participate in the daily activities
throughout our time there.

There were many tears and some very hard discussions.
There was very slow progress, but good progress during
the four days. 

The afternoon program each day where my daughter and
her children choose activities away from the home were
such a success. My grandchildren interacted closely with
their mother. They smiled, laughed with her and showed
many other good signs which we all have missed for
almost two years. Us grandparents, the other family
relative and you gave them plenty of space where they
could just act as mother and sons. Just describing this
time brings tears of joy to me. Thank you.

I am happy to report, that 7 days after our return from
Texas, our grandchildren have shown remarkable
improvement towards their mother and us grandparents.
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